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16 June 2008
Dear 

Continuing Health Care is the name given to ongoing support funded by the NHS when a person’s primary needs are health needs.

As you know, the multi-disciplinary team have recently considered whether you may be entitled to Continuing Health Care.  They have done this by completing a Decision Support Tool, based on an assessment of your needs, and then making a recommendation to Northumberland Care Trust.

It has been decided that you are not entitled to Continuing Health Care at this time.  A copy of the Assessed Level of Need and Recommendation Summary is attached which explains the reasons for this.  A full copy of the Decision Support Tool is available on request, by writing to Sue Scott, Continuing Care Lead Nurse, Review & Nurse Assessment Team, at the above address.
You can request an independent review of this decision if you consider that Northumberland Trust did not follow the correct procedures or did not apply the National Framework for Continuing Care correctly in reaching their decision.  If you wish to do this, please contact me on the above telephone number.  You can ask a family member, friend or representative to help you with the review.

Even though you are not entitled to Continuing Health Care, assessment of your support needs will continue.  Any support needed may be arranged by the NHS or the local authority or by both of them working together.  Your care needs will be met at ……. providing registered nursing and a contribution of £146.30 per week will be made by Northumberland Care Trust directly to the nursing home by way of Registered Nursing Care Contributions (RNCC) effective from …..    All other NHS services remain free.  A review of care needs will be arranged for approximately 12 months following the date of this assessment.

The decision that you are not eligible for Continuing Health Care means you will be financially assessed and may need to pay a contribution to any support arranged by the local authority.  

If you have any questions about this, please contact me on the above telephone number.

Yours sincerely 
Jillian Watson – Nurse Assessor Team Administrator
CC: Home Manager
Enc:  Assessed Level of Need and Recommendation Summary

